Charlene Cole

Sandy Creek/Lacona Historian

Historians’ Corner

September 8, 2006

PHOTO: This photo of the gravestone of Lafayette Twitchell who died July 19, 184(7) aged 3 years 3 days (photo by Phyllis LeBeau)

His gravestone was found during the research for the Abandoned Cemetery book in the Barnard/North Road Cemetery. Horace and Almira Twitchell are listed in the 1850 Sandy Creek census and are most probably his parents. The verse reads, “The lovely bud so young and fair called home by early doom, Just came to _______ would bloom.” 

Jonathan Herriman, Revolutionary War Soldier, died June 16, 1839 at age 86 and was also buried in Barnard/North Road Cemetery. His stone was broken, and the family repaired it and placed it in his memory at the Sandy Creek Village Cemetery (Woodlawn Cemetery) on the lot of his children and grandchildren. The Rhadamant Chapter D. A. R. placed a Revolutionary Soldier’s marker at the site. He was the Revolutionary ancestor of Lucille Beach Lee #387625. From the Pension records #S 44924 “When the veteran applied for pension he stated that he first enlisted “in the spring, after Burgoyne’s surrender” and served nine months as Private in the Massachusetts Line under Captain Joshua Benson and Colonel Putnam. “In the spring before Arnold turned traitor,” he again enlisted  in the same company and served six months as Private.  His children were: Thomas J. born November 28, 1806 in Vermont and died at Sandy Creek on December 20, 1873 (married January 8, 1827, Sybil Sampson), Thaddeus, Jonathan, Charles W. and Phebe (married Upton).

Volume one of the Abandoned Cemetery books has been published and can be picked up at the town hall during business hours. The cost is $10. This first book covers the early deaths of the town, the Rice Family plot, Pioneer/Goodenough District Cemetery, Scripture Cemetery and North Road/Barnard Cemetery. During the research several gravestones were found that were not in a previous cemetery survey and have been added to this book. Throughout this book it becomes obvious that these cemeteries were in need of documentation and the photographs taken by Phyllis Le Beau will prove invaluable to genealogists researching their families. Many of these gravestones are broken or so badly deteriorated that they are hard to read, and waiting even another year would have been unthinkable.

e-mail  historian@sandycreekny.us. 
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